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Faculty Senate Meeting Minutes

Monday, June 9, 2008
Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  

1. Call to order and Introductions





Rich Lei
President Rich Lei  called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Summer Senate to order in the Pattea Room at 3:02 pm.
Those Present: Chuck Connell, Bill Culbertson, Fogelberg, Angie Golden, Liz Grobsmith, Chunhye Lee, John Leung, Rich Lei, Allen Reich, Jon Reyhner, Karen Sealander, Blase Scarnati, C. J. Smith, Julie Swann, Tom Bauer, and Karen Pugliesi.
2. Acceptance of Agenda/Minutes: 





Rich Lei

Rich welcomed everyone and thanked them for their time in serving on the Summer Senate.  He then asked that everyone introduce themselves.  

Rich presented the agenda and noted that President Haeger will not be in attendance, therefore agenda item 6 will be deleted. 
3. Opening Comments: 






Rich Lei
Rich announced that the summer is expected to be very busy.  He has been and will continue to represent the Senate on a variety of meetings including the President’s cabinet meetings and the Provost’s leadership workshops.  

Rich expressed his gratitude to Blase for his willingness to provide counsel to Rich as he assumes the many duties of President of the Faculty Senate.  Blase has also agreed to continue to serve on some key committees.

4. Goals for 2008-2009 







Rich Lei 
The Faculty Senate has made progress on many areas in previous years.  Rich pointed out that he hopes to continue to work on these areas as well as target new concerns the faculty may have.  The areas that he feels need to continue are as follows: 

a. Shared Governance;

b. Salary Issues;

c. Summer Teaching Concerns;

d. Development of the instrument for the evaluation of Administrators;

e. Improved communication between Faculty and the Senate; and
f. The Partnering with the Administration on common goals

Rich then asked for thoughts from the Senators.  Other topics that arose were:  

a. The teacher researcher model from last year needs to be advanced

b. Highlighting of Faculty as well as what sets NAU apart when advertising

c. Development of a repository of  “experts”  
5. Report on Recent Activities 






Rich Lei 
Rich briefly reported that: 

a. House Bill 2230 (the Textbook Bill) passed and will be implemented at NAU January 2009

b. The 08 and 09 budgets are on-going and nothing new to report at this time. 

c. Summer Session Project is underway headed by Ron Pitt. Rich is involved in the group that is exploring this area.  

d. The Community Colleges are still advocating for a 4 year degree program.  
6. Comments from the President





John Haeger
President Haeger was unable to attend – no report.  
7. Comments from the Povost





         Liz Grobsmith  

Provost Liz Grobsmith announced that Deborah Thomas has been selected as Dean of the School of Nursing.  It is expected that she will begin at the end of August or early September.

There are searches beginning for Deans for the College of Engineering Forestry and Natural Sciences and the WA Franke College of Business.  

Liz expanded on the goals for the summer session reorganization.  It is hoped that the changes to the summer session format will allow for: uniform policies across the Colleges and the ability for students and faculty to make plans and not worry about class cancellations.  She anticipates that with a change there will be some “squawking” but that once the dust settles there will be improved program and services.  

The merit allocation process is moving along.  She is excited about the recommendation from the committee and believes it represents the interests of the Deans, Faculty and Administration.  Conceptually it is moving forward.  

There will not be a Regents Professor position for the coming year. 

Lis will be meeting with Coconino Community College to discuss a co-admission process which is moving forward this fall.  
Liz then asked Karen Pugliesi to address the allocation of funds as a result of the increased enrollment for Fall 08.  Karen announced that they are working on a weekly basis to analyze the projected demands and working wing with the colleges to keep ahead of the enrollment process.  They are also working to provide schedules that allow for a student to have the classes needed taking into consideration the travel time needed to navigate between classes.  

She then answered questions.  The question was asked if the new tuition plan had taken effect.  It has gone into effect and a short discussion ensued which clarified other aspects such as the difference between course fees and program fees.  The question also arose of when the question of merit allocation will come to the Senate.  It is expected that this will not happen before July.  Liz would like the President’s endorsement before moving to a broader circulation of the specifics.  

Liz ended by announcing that she will be going to China to attend the dual graduation of 5 Chinese scholars.  They are the first graduating from our China cohort.  
8. Announcements / New Business  





Rich Lei 
Rich announced that he forgot to call for the acceptance of the minutes of the May 5th Facuty Senate Meeting.  A motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes as presented.  The motion passed unanimously. 

Rich called attention to the phishing problems that ITS has reported.  A question of the use of Social Security numbers was raised.  Liz said she will look into this.  

Rich further announced that 

a. the Faculty Award Reception for 2008-2009 will take place April 20, 2009.

b. ABOR will meet June 19th and 20th at the North Country Conference Center

c. AFC has the Optional Retirement plan on their agenda.  

There being no new business the meeting was adjourned at 4:10 pm.  
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